
 
IMPORTANT:  Year 3, 4, 5, 6 Students.  Please return ski forms and money as soon as 
possible.  Clothing Equipment check NEXT WEDNESDAY June 27th, last Week of this 
Term. 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Open Day and Arts Performances 
It’s all action stations at school at the moment 
as we prepare for the performances to take 
place next Wednesday night.  The Open Day 
and night are for all members of the 
community, so please be sure to tell others 
around town who may be interested.  They can 
come for a look around during the afternoon, or 
come for the performance in the evening 
(arriving by 6:45pm) 
There will be visual arts on display, project 
work of various kinds, and students will give 
performances in children’s literature, Australian 
poetry, and of course, music. 
 
Help, Please! 
Heavy lifting Friday 4pm,  
Clean up Sat 10am 
In order to clean up the last odds and ends 
prior to Wednesday’s open day, we need a 
hand with some heavy lifting at 4pm tomorrow 
– to move a piano and a heavy steel bench 
Five or six men would be great - just for 10 to 
15 minutes.  We also need a few helpers at 
10am Saturday for the final rubbish removal 

and tidying around the old buildings and 
kindergarten.  If we get a few there it will be a 
very quick job. 
 
Principal changeover 
We are all delighted to have an experienced 
principal coming to Tawonga, and Kim Franzke 
is equally pleased to be bringing her young 
family into our community.  I have invited Kim 
to introduce herself to you in this newsletter, 
and she will be travelling to Tawonga to spend 

next Tuesday with Gary Fletcher and me in 
preparation for taking over. 
 
Dog Safety 
All classes attended a dog safety session 
yesterday.  This is something we do every two 
or three years, as children are normally injured 
by dogs belonging to neighbours or friends.   
 
 
 
 
Bob Flower 
Principal 
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A WORD FROM OUR NEW PRINCIPAL – KIM FRANZKE 

I would like to introduce myself.  

My family and I are very excited to be joining your community in a few weeks. I will be moving to the 
area with my husband Evan and two sons Alec 4 yrs and Eddy 2 yrs. We are originally from 
Melbourne but have spent the last 18 months over the mountain in Omeo. I have had a long 
involvement in the Mt Beauty/Falls Creek area having skied in the Hoppet over 10 times (as a 
participant not a competitor). I have been heavily involved in the management committee of the 
Bogong Rover Chalet near Cope and Wallace’s Hut during my time as a Rover in Scouts. I have also 
done a lot of bushwalking and ski touring on the High Plains.  

 As many of you would be aware we are related to the other Franzke's in town. Ian and Evan are 
second cousins and Ian and Carolyn and I knew each other through Scouts. So yes I am now related 
to my friends.  

 My husband Evan also enjoys skiing. He is a keen fisherman and loves mountain bike riding. He 
spent a number of years racing at an elite level however hasn't raced since we have been in Omeo as 
he has been busy being the at home dad.  

 We are looking forward to meeting everyone and starting a new chapter in our lives. It is such a 
beautiful part of the country and I am sure we will feel right at home.  

 Best wishes for a safe and enjoyable school holidays and we will see you in a few weeks. 

 Kind Regards 

Kim Franzke 

  

JUNE 2012  

   

Wednesday 27 Open Day from 2pm – 4pm 

 Arts and Music Performances 6.45pm for 7pm 

Wednesday 27 Ski Clothing Check years 3-6 

Friday 29 Last Day of Term 2.  School Finishes 2.30pm.   

Friday 29 Bob’s last day – Retirement Dinner Rois 7.00pm 

JULY 2012  

Monday 16 STUDENT FREE DAY. Staff will be undertake training in the 

teaching of writing this day. 

Tuesday 17 Term 3 starts for students. 

Wednesday 18 Ex Olympian Paul Gray to talk to years 2-6 

Thursday 26 1st Ski Day for years 3-6 for 2012. 



 

TAWONGA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

GALA OPEN DAY 
 

When:  Wednesday 27th March 2012. 

Time:  Between 2.00pm and 4.00pm. 

 

Come along and see the new school building and grounds.  Our new Kinder 

and OSHC buildings will also be open for people to browse.   Kinder 

activities will begin at 2.15pm. 

 

A light afternoon tea 

will be provided. 

 

 

SPEECHES, ARTS & MUSIC PERFORMANCE 

WEDNESDAY 27TH JUNE 2012. 

6.45PM for a 7.00PM start.  An opportunity for family and friends to see 

the children show off their work and entertain you.  This will also be 

followed by a light supper. 

 

We ask families to bring along a small plate to share for supper.  The 

evening should be finished up at approx. 8.30pm. 

 

WE HOPE TO SEE EVERYONE COME ALONG!! 
 
** Please note that full uniform is to be worn on Gala Open Night** 
 
 
 
 



 
PREP, 1 NEWS 

 
The little Masterchefs in the Prep, 1 room have been learning how to cut fruit.  Below are 
some pictures of their fruit jelly making.  Fantastic team work!! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FRIDAY 29TH JUNE – LAST DAY OF TERM 
 
Next Friday, the last day of term 2 we will  be having a Free Dress Day.  The theme 
for the day is ‘Yellow’.  A gold coin donation is required.  All donations will be 
forwarded to the Leukaemia Foundation. 

 

 
Year 5,6 Maths Homework 

Some gentle reminders to students and to assist parents. 

 At present – a Maths homework sheet is handed out each Wednesday. It is due the following 

Wednesday. 

 All students have been reminded that leaving the Maths homework sheet until the Tuesday 

night is not showing sensible organisational skills. 

 I have reminded students frequently, that it needs to be started early in the week.  

 If there are any problems, they are welcome to ask friends, Mr Flower or myself. 

 Note –  Homework will resume in Term 3. There will not be a homework sheet for the last 

week of term, as we prepare for our Gala Open Day and Arts Performance. 



 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALISTHENICS 

 

Concert this Sunday 

At the Commercial Club, Dean St, Albury 

 

Performers to arrive at 1.30pm (with hair & 

make up done) for a 2.00pm start. 

  

Family & friends all welcome 

  

$10 adult 

$6 child/pensioner 

Pre-school & performers free 

  

Classes as usual next week.   
 

 
 

Apply First Aid HLTFA301B  
Delivered by 

Australian Red Cross at MTBNCI 

Apply First Aid HLTFA301B is a 2 day course 

which is also known as Senior First Aid level 2. 

Apply First Aid Full Course (2 Sessions): 

9:00 – 17:00 Wednesday 27 & Thursday 28 

June 2012 Full Course Fee:  $175 

Apply First Aid Refresher (1 Session): 

9:00- 17:00 Wednesday 27 June 2012 

Refresher Fee: $145 

Full payment is due by Tuesday 19 June 2012 

First Aid Management of Anaphylaxis 
22099VIC  

Delivered by 

Australian Red Cross at MTBNCI 

On successful completion of course, participants 

will receive a nationally recognized Statement of 

Attainment for 22099VIC ï Course in First Aid 

Management of Anaphylaxis 

Anaphylaxis (1 Session): 9:00- 13:00 
Friday 29 June 2012 
Fee: $40  

Please contact Regi on 03 5754 1166 or 
info@mountbeauty.org.au to register  
Venue: Mount Beauty Neighbourhood 
Centre, 1 Tennis Court Avenue Mount 

Beauty VIC 3699  

 

 
Responsible Service of Alcohol  

Undertaking an approved Responsible Service of 

Alcohol (RSA) program gives participants the skills 

and knowledge necessary to contribute to a safe, 

enjoyable environment in licensed premises. 

Face-to-face RSA training is mandatory for 

licensees and staff selling, offering or serving liquor 

for general, on-premises, late night and packaged 

liquor licences.   

1 Session: 6:00pm Tuesday 3 July 20 12  

Full fee: $85 payment due by Monday 25 June 

2012 

Please contact Regi on 03 5754 1166 or 

info@mountbeauty.org.au to register 

Venue: Mount Beauty Neighbourhood 
Centre, 1 Tennis Court Avenue Mount 
Beauty VIC 3699  

Follow workplace hygiene procedures  
SITXOHS002A  

This Course is essential for anyone working in the 

food service industry. This covers the skills and 

knowledge to carry out cleaning duties and key 

hygiene procedures within a range of Hospitality & 

Tourism establishments. 

Fee:  $150  

Online delivery: This course can be completed 

online anywhere and at any time. Contact Regi to 

arrange enrolment.  
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